
March 2022 

 

Pal Ponderings 
At last, things are starting to turn around for us! The number of cases of coronavirus in our 

County have plummeted, and at midnight on March 11 the governor’s mask mandate will be 

lifted. Hallelujah! That means that life will soon be back to some kind of normal and we can 

resume many of our former activities. It’s been a long time since I’ve seen your faces! 

Way back in the spring of 2020, we took down our art display at Central Market, and now at last 

we will hang our art again. We’ll collect art on Wednesday, March 23, and hang the show on 

Saturday, March 26, at 9:00 am. 

I think many people have been hanging back from participating in group events, and now we 

can feel more confident about being together in groups. There may be some people who will 

continue to wear masks, and there’s no shame in that. All of us have our own comfort levels. 

For me, I know I’ll be very glad to leave the mask behind. I’m looking forward to seeing you all 

and increasing the number of PAL activities this year. 

 

 Bill 



Member News 
 

One Wednesday a Month Show and Tell 

By Jill and Lynda 

Please mark March 26, 2022 on your calendar.  Yes, it is a Wednesday, our day to meet, greet, 

draw, paint and this week have a little education and entertainment! 

For those of you who did some painting/drawing en plein air this past year, how about you 

bring one or two of those works with you and then tell the rest of us about your experience?  

Just a brief highlight.  We will line them up against the front wall and midway through working 

on our own things, we’ll take a break and enjoy your works. 

Thanks so very much for participating in the one Wednesday a Month adventure.  And we 

already have something lined up for April. 

Below are photos of Jenny Ludwig demonstrating how she paints clouds from last months “One 

Wednesday…” 

 

 

 
 

Maggie Huft has a new website https://belief-is-magic.godaddysites.com/   

Her artist blog is         https://belief-is-magic.blogspot.com  



 

PAL Exhibits and Sales  
Poulsbo City Hall ~ various members ~ Contact: Nancy Sefton.  We have been asked by 

the Mayor to report any changes in City Hall hangings, should you sell a painting and 

replace it.  The City Hall staff needs an accurate inventory on file.  So please report to Kati 

Diehl at the 3rd floor desk, or leave a note, with your name and the titles of the works 

involved.  You may also email her: kdiehl@cityofpoulsbo.com.   

The PAL show at the city hall is being changed the first week of August. Members 

brought in new paintings and paintings will be returned on Wednesday August 4.  

Thank you Nancy and husband for taking charge of the hanging.  After the August 

hanging we will need a New City Hall coordinator, as Nancy is retiring from the city hall 

coordinating position. 

Central Market in Poulsbo Paintings must be hung using command strips and no glass 

will be allowed, Plexiglas is good. Contact Bill Fulton and Garvin Kinely 

Edward Jones Building~ various members ~ Contact: Maggie Huft and Judy Guttormsen  

**If you are exhibiting anywhere and would like to have it listed here, you need to let the 
secretary know at least by the last week of the month. Also – if you have a show that 
closes, Please let me know so I can remove it from the newsletter.    
  

Venue   Collect Art   Hang Art   Return Art   

Central Market   March 23  March 26  TBA  

Edward Jones   March 16  March 16  TBA  

Poulsbo Library   TBA   TBA   TBA   

City Hall   July 28   August 1  August 4  

Village Green  November 2022  November2022  TBA 2022  

   

   

Poulsbo Artist League Show at the Kinston Village Green 

Community Center  
Margot Baeder has organized a show for PAL artists for the fall of 2022. The show is in 

the Long Hall and will last two months. We have six months to get our best works 

together.   

 



PAL Plein Air Group will begin meeting on Fridays on various locations. Check out 

Facebook for locations and dates.  

  
 

PAL Marketplace and Garage Sale  
Contact the Secretary if you have items for sale, trade, or free.  

 

 


